
 

The Empire Runners Club | www.empirerunners.org | newsletter@empirerunners.org 

Grand Prix - April Update 
Three races are in the books for 2011.  Unfortunately, only two races have been scored by the Grand Prix Czar.  
I was just about done with the scoring, and then I realized I made a huge mistake and everyone’s points were 
wildly inaccurate.  So it is back to the drawing board for 
Valley Ford scoring.   

On the brighter side, we have some good competition 
forming.  On the women’s side, Cathy DuBay is out front 
with 199 out of a possible 200 points!  For the men, John 
Staroba is clinging to a slight lead over Nate Koch, Andy 
Howard, and Michael Parker.  With the new rules requiring 
only 8 races to be scored, there is still plenty of time to 
make up points and move up the standings.  Nobody is 
safe: the trophy is still up for grabs.  So get running and I’ll 
see you at the races! 

 


